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MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2020 AT 6:00 P.M. AT THE 

FORT ANN TOWN HALL  

 

PRESENT:  Supervisor Samuel J. Hall 

   Councilman Michael Sexton 

   Councilman George F. Smith 

   Councilwoman Gretchen Stark 

 

ABSENT:  Councilwoman Deborah Witherell 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Barbara Winchell, Town Clerk, Helen Denno, Budget Officer 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

This meeting was published in the Post Star October 30, 2020. 

 

1.1  open Public Hearing for 2021 budget:  Supervisor Hall asked if anyone had anything to say at 6:05 

p.m. there was no response so he closed the public hearing at 6:06 p.m. 

 

1.2  2021 Pilot Knob Volunteer Firefighters Assoc., Inc. $88,200.00 (contract) Public Hearing opened at 

6:07 p.m.  The Pilot Knob Volunteer Firefighters Assoc., Inc. closed at 6:08 p.m. 

 

1.3  2021 Fort Ann Volunteer Fire Company $199,390.00 (contract) Public Hearing opened at 6:09 p.m. 

The Fort Ann Volunteer Fire Company public hearing closed at 6:10 p.m. 

 

1.4  2021 West Fort Ann Volunteer Fire Company $237,884.00 (contract) Public Hearing opened at  

6:11 p.m.  Supervisor Hall stated levy is the same.  The West Fort Ann Volunteer Fire Company public 

hearing closed at 6:12 p.m. 

 

1.5 2021 Fort Ann Rescue Squad $134,301.00 (contract) Public Hearing opened at 6:13 p.m.  Supervisor 

Hall stated this is the same amount as last year.  The public hearing closed at 6:14 p.m. 

 

Councilman Sexton mentioned that there will be COVID-19 testing on incarcerated population only at 

Great Meadow Correctional facility and Washington Correctional facility. 

 

Supervisor Hall mentioned that there was a resident that went to the Fort Ann fire house to vote 

11/3/2020 and that resident advised Supervisor Hall that the handicap parking at the Fort Ann fire 

house is in violation. 

 

Motion was made by Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Sexton to adjourn meeting at 6:18 

p.m.  

            

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

      ______________________________________ 

      Barbara Winchell, Town Clerk  

Dated:  November 10, 2020    Town of Fort Ann, New York       


